
Dear fellow Rotarians, partners and friends of Rotary, 

There is a Japanese Proverb that I recall from my year as an Exchange student 
 v                        many years ago “The smallest good deed is better than the grandest good 

intention”
As Kathryn and I continue to move throughout our District, we are ever amazed by the  
myriad of activities undertaken by clubs – some large, some small. But collectively a difference 
is made in the lives of so many. We need to celebrate these achievements and contributions – 
share the stories. 

Hopefully as part of our Rotary Volunteer Expo at the University of Adelaide on June 3 2023, 
clubs will take up the opportunity of sharing their priority projects. With pride, we need to 
look, learn and celebrate the efforts of members and the contributions that are made within 
communities at home and abroad. But we also need to tell others outside of our wonderful 
organisation about these projects. 

In the near future our D9510 - 2022/2023 Conference Committee will seek expressions 
of interest from clubs to nominate their respective  
priority projects for inclusion in the University of  
Adelaide Bonython Hall showcase. Please consider  
taking up this opportunity and share your story! 

When utilising the word celebrate, I recall my  
school years, being prior to “Mr Google” when  
I relied on the Encyclopedia Britannica and  
would have read the definition as “to do something 
special or enjoyable for an important event,  
occasion or holiday”. 

This past month Kathryn and I have very much enjoyed the 
opportunity of sharing anniversary celebrations with a 
couple of our clubs. The Rotary Club  
of Waikerie celebrated their 
60th anniversary on Saturday 
November 12th and then on 
Wednesday November 16th  
the Rotary Club of Victor  
Harbor celebrated the 75th  

Anniversary of their Charter presentation. 

At the same time, we have also shared with clubs the  
celebration of the commitments and achievements of others. 
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Oprah Winfrey wrote: “The more you praise and celebrate life, the more there is in life to celebrate”.
 
The Rotary Club of St Peters invited us to celebrate with them the Design and Creativity Awards. Where 
the club has sought to identify and recognize students who excelled in ‘non-traditionally-academic’ areas 
such as crafts / photography / woodwork / engineering / art / design. It was an interesting and amazing 
evening. An evening where we celebrated the achievements of some amazing young people, who literally 
“swamped my mind” with their brilliance. 

I continue to remind you of our 2022/2023 Conference theme, being “Proud of the Past – Confident of  
the Future” and this cohort of young adults, gave me comfort in the future! We need to continue to foster 
Rotary’s association with our youth – who will be our leaders of tomorrow. But we also need to maintain 
the importance of our Alumni, fostering the importance of volunteering and hopefully influencing an  
ongoing relationship with Rotary.

“Lots of people want to ride with you in the limo, but what you want is someone who will take the bus 
with you when the limo breaks down”, were also words expressed by Oprah Winfrey and I consider that 
this is our challenge as we foster our Alumni.

The atmosphere in the small but well equipped  
factory was “electric”. 

There was no doubt that the Toy Boys and their  
supporters were gaining as much joy out of the  
crafting and giving of these beautiful toys as I  
am sure the little recipient will when they open  
their Christmas parcel. 

                                                                                          From what started in 1992 as a Men’s Shed type activity, 
                                                                                          where retired people have been able to share and utilise 
                                                                                          their skills has grown into what I have always in my  
                                                                                          “childlike mind” – how Imagine Santa’s workshop. Six  
                                                                                          charities have been afforded a wonderful support to 
                                                                                          their respective Christmas offerings, by the gift of these 
                                                                                          beautiful toys – over 500 individual wooden toys.  
                                                                                           
                                                                                          A beautiful British Racing Green Model T Ford  
                                                                                          buckboard easily took my eye.  
                                                                                          There is going to be a very lucky  
                                                                                          boy this Christmas!! 
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Kathryn and I started our Christmas 2022 journey in “Santa’s Workshop” with the Toy Boys and what a 
wonderful start to the Christmas festivities it was.  
 
But the members of the Rotary Club of Adelaide started their journey assisting with the marshalling at  
the National Pharmacies Christmas Pageant. It was also wonderful to see that iconic event back on the 
streets of Adelaide. In no small way the contributions of Rotary members enabled the event to happen 
and the faces of so many people, both young and old alike, light up. Despite the stormy gloomy weather  
– Christmas spirits were not dampened and it proved to me that we are all young at heart when it comes  
to Christmas.

                                                                                            Whyalla was the next stop for Santa’s trail as it was for  
                                                                                            the Paradise Mazda CX5 vehicle that the District  
                                                                                            Governor drives. The Rotary members in Whyalla assist 
                                                                                            with that community Christmas Parade and fair.  
 
                                                                                            There is no doubt that families and friends love coming 
                                                                                            together at this wonderful time of the year. The  
                                                                                            pressures of life, the worries of the world, the  
                                                                                            differences of politics or the separations of religion  
                                                                                            are all set aside for this brief moment in time – we 
                                                                                            come together in so many communities throughout 
our District 9510 and Celebrate.

Paul Harris said that “Personality has power to uplift, power to depress, power to curse, and power to 
Bless”. As we Imagine Rotary this festive season – we collectively need to ensure that we follow those 
guiding words, be uplifting, push back against oppression, be positive and promote peace”
Our Christmas without apology will take on a very traditional Christian Christmas celebration, but we 
appreciate that not all will share our deep Christian beliefs. The wonderful part of Rotary is that we can all 
come together as one, despite differences of belief, traditions, customs and cultures – knowing we are a 
loving part of the Rotary Family.

One of my most memorable Christmas celebrations was in 1977 when a Rotary Exchange Student in Japan. 
 
                                                                                               I hadn’t expected that Christmas celebrations in any 
                                                                                               way would take on the celebrations that I had grown 
                                                                                               up with. Yet to my absolute surprise and joy, I was 
                                                                                               invited to a church service in this tiny Catholic church, 
                                                                                               listening to the familiar tunes and verses expressed 
                                                                                               in a different language – still appreciating its meaning 
                                                                                               of Christmas to me. Following church was the  
                                                                                               exchange of small but lovely gifts and a wonderful 
                                                                                               “western styled” hot lunch with my host family –  
                                                                                               surrounded by snow! It was magical and still releases 
                                                                                               an emotional tear thinking of it.



Christmas, despite the festivities is also a time that we remember those we have loved and lost. We need 
to remember those around us who are alone at this time of the year. 
 
This Christmas, Kathryn and I extend to each and every one of you, our fondest wishes – remembering the 
words of Burton Hills “The best of all gifts around any Christmas tree, the presence of a happy family all 
wrapped up in each other”.
 
As we celebrate this Christmas,  
Imagine Rotary – as we fondly  
“remember the past – looking to the future”!
 
Merry Christmas. 

We can remain Proud of the Past and  
Confident for the future!
     Paul
Partner Programme #2
 
We have also chosen this year support for the Peter Nelson Leukaemia Research Fellowship Fund,  
established by Olympic Gold medallist and former Governor of South Australia, Marjorie Jackson Nelson, 
in memory of her late husband, Australian Olympic cyclist, Peter Nelson, who died of leukaemia in 1977.  
 
He was at that time a Rotarian with the Rotary Club of Unley.
 
Following his death, Marj together with the Rotary Club of Unley instigated  
the fund to support researchers in finding a cure for this deadly cancer.  
For the past 45 years, the fund has supported ten researchers, the latest  
currently undertaking her research at SAMRI, investigating alternative  
treatment options for T-Cell acute leukaemia. 

Last year more than 4600 adults and 300 children in Australia were diagnosed with leukaemia. This disease 
categorised into four main types, one being acute leukaemia known as ALL. This is the most common type 
of childhood leukaemia and the most common childhood cancer. Even with chemotherapy 15% of paedi-
atric patients are at high risk of primary resistance or relapse within five years and up to 40% of adults fail 
treatments. 

The fund neither seeks nor receives government funding and is only made possible through the support of 
the South Australian community. $300000.00 is needed to invest into each three-year research term.
This year as we Imagine Rotary, we need to continue to build the legacy, supporting Marj in her fundraising 
efforts, towards the hope, in the near future, researchers finding a cure that will ensure that other families 
are not robbed of a loved one because of leukaemia.

  

       New stories 
 
Rotary Matters is always looking for new stories. Some clubs are regular suppliers of stories on their  
projects but most aren’t. The more variety we have in the newsletter the greater the readership.  
 
Please share your club’s stories with Rotarians right across the District. If you don’t think you have the  
writing skills just talk to the editor and he will write it for you.

Euan Miller Editor    euan@gdaysa.com.au   or  0401 124 387

https://www.cancersa.org.au/research/research-projects/research-fellowships/peter-nelson-leukaemia-research-fellowship-fund/
https://www.cancersa.org.au/research/research-projects/research-fellowships/peter-nelson-leukaemia-research-fellowship-fund/
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Rotary Matters introduced three new pages of information and recources, which have been popular and 
so we will be continuing to include  The Rotary Foundation,  Membership Matters and  Public Image.

The pages will be included each month and cover a different topic or resource, so we hope these pages will 
keep you informed with useful content. We are making greater use of QR Codes for quick access to district 
website pages and or links to informtion across the Rotary Network.

 

 

     For information on QR Codes please contact the Public Image team or click on this page link.
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       Rotary in action at Christmas pageants 
 
 
Christmas Pageants are out in force again this year  
after 2or 3 years suspension because of COVID-19. 

RCs of Kent Town, Magill Sunrise, Mobilong  
and Regency Park joined in with RC Norwood to  
marshal the pageant again this year.  
 
RC Norwood has co-organized this pageant with  
the Council each year for over 30 years. This year  
commercial floats were excluded from the pageant  
to reduce the length of the pageant from around  
100 floats to 51 floats, bands, singing and dance  
troupes. 
 
It was decided it was taking too long for the  
children to wait for Father Christmas to arrive!   
Despite the theat of rain over 20,000 spectators  
watched the hour and half long parade. 

                                                                                                          Rotary branding on display at the Glenelg Christmas  
                                                                                                                               Pageant    

Again the club is grateful to Paradize Mazda for providing the lead vehicle for its float and this year  
RC Onkaparinga also provided its branded bushfire recovery fencing ute to help show the range of local 
Rotary projects.  This project is now entering its 4th and final year of bushfire recovery for Adelaide Hills 
landholders.
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Father Christmas became unwell shortly before the Norwood 
Christmas Pageant so a famous face from RC Regency Park,  
who normally clowned in the parade, climbed aboard the sleigh.        
Guess who!

Over 20,000 spectators turned out for the Norwood Christmas 
pageant and read the messages on the club’s current projects.

Some RC Norwood members with President Rob  
Rushton-Smith (second from right) and PDG Dick Cuttle 
RC Onkapringa awaiting the start of the pageant.

https://www.paradisemazda.com.au/


    Teaspoon of change for a peaceful and polio-free world  
On the 7th of November 2022, thanks to the RC Salisbury, a celebration dinner was held to say It thank 
you to members and Friends of Rotary Club of Salisbury and their special guest speakers d’Arcy Lunn,  
former D9520 Peace Fellow and the Founder of Teaspoons of Change for Peace as well as an awareness 
raiser for polio eradication across Rotary in Canada and many other countries; and Dr Shagufta Perveen 
from The Aga Khan University, Karachi, Pakistan, experienced in working with polio vaccinators across  
Pakistan.  Pakistan is the last country in the world with the wild Polio virus. 

A Teaspoon for Peace is a small but significant action contributing to a culture of positive peace. 
At the RC Salisbury, polio eradication is one of its top priorities in the 2022-23 Rotary Year. The Club  
rganised this dinner to raise funds for the Polio Eradication Program through Rotary Foundation. 

It was a night that reminded us all that there is no cure for polio; it can only be prevented by  
immunisation. The District Governor Paul Thomas AM and Rotary Foundation Chair Marie-louise Lees 
pointed out that Rotary and its partners are committed to eliminating poliomyelitis completely from the 
world. Participation of Rotary International in Polio eradication is a success story. The world has witnessed  
                                                             that more than 18 million people are able to walk today who would 
                                                             otherwise have been paralysed, since 1988, when the Global Polio 
                                                             Eradication Initiative was launched. Until polio is totally eradicated, 
                                                             every child is at risk of this highly infectious, potentially  
                                                             life-threatening and paralysing disease. 

                                                             Success in eradicating polio will mean that no child will have to  
                                                             experience the devastating effects of the disease again. Failure to  
                                                             eradicate polio could cause poliovirus to reappear around the world 
                                                             with up to 200,000 new cases expected every year within 10 years. 
                                                             We are so close to eradicating the virus, but we need to finish the job 
                                                             now, once and for all. 

Thanks to Rick Henke Foundation Director, RC Salisbury,  
Rotarians at Rotary Club of Salisbury and sponsors for  
bringing people together to collect vital funds to support  
vulnerable children around the world.  

Joseph Masika D9510 Rotary Foundation 
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Magill Sunrise free BBQ raises money! 
 
The local government authorities are currently redeveloping the Magill Village precinct at the upper end  
of Magill Rd to make it a more attractive shopping destination.

RC Magill Sunrise, currently celebrating its 26th year and 1200th meeting, decided to offer a free BBQ to 
local traders and shoppers to thank them for continuing to trade during the redevelopment. This was the 
club’s first real opportunity to engage both with the local traders and the community – and its reception 
amazed the club. It turned out to also be a chance for the community to show its support for Rotary.

Many were suspicious about a free BBQ, but,  
delighted to learn that service clubs often do  
things for their community without expecting  
anything in return. Also, many were committed  
to pay or make a donation to Rotary for the  
club’s community support. The end result was  
the club ‘sold’ 19kgs sausages and 11 loaves  
of bread – and it collected $523.12 on a day  
when everything was free!!!

The lead construction contractor, Camco,  
provided tremendous assistance to the club  
to organize this event, with support from both Campbelltown and Burnside councils.

                                                                           Charter members at the 1200th meeting from left Pauline Hill,
                                                                                           Rita Stirling, Graham Holcroft and Kevin Webb.
            

                                                                          President Lindsay Davis said the opportunity made the club  
                                                                          highly visible at Magill Village, and provided a chance for  
                                                                          members to meet with the Mayors of both Campbelltown  
                                                                          and Burnside and to chat to a number of traders.
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       Time to update Members details in Club Runner  
RI will be sending out invoices for the next six months January to June 2023, so it is time to update  
Current Member details via Club Runner database.

Updating needs to be done before end of December! as RI invoices will reflect on the current 
Member status. If you need any help contact Graham via email:   grahamfussen@bigpond.com   or 
phone 0412 694 461  



continued over....

   YOUTH EXCHANGE - recovering after COVID  
The first seeds for Rotary International’s Youth Exchange Program were sown by the Rotary Club of  
Copenhagen, with a small-scale European program started in 1929. A decade later saw the first student  
exchanges to take place in America. But it was only in 1972, Rotary International (RI) endorsed the  
program to clubs worldwide as a “worthwhile international activity”. 

For many years we have considered Youth Exchange as a flagship Rotary program. It is therefore great  
to see the program restart from the embargo placed on the program due to COVID back in 2020.
On the 21st January, 4 students will leave our shores for a life changing experience overseas thanks  
to the support of their sponsoring Rotary Clubs. 

Left to right:
Cooper sponsored by Pt Lincoln is heading to Germany
Leah sponsored by Glenelg is heading to France
Lulu sponsored by Somerton Park is heading to Italy
Ellie sponsored by Alice Springs is heading to Japan

For the past 5 months these students have been preparing for their 12 months abroad where they will 
immerse themselves in a different culture and learn a foreign language. Their Final Briefing is on the 11th 
December.

  

    Marryatville Primary Staff 
 
Penny Harris and Bryce Wait spoke about the primary students’ desire to regenerate a play area with dwarf 
fruit trees, butterfly attracting bushes and flowering plants they can care for.

Romaine Dawson presented the staff with  
a $1,000.00 cheque.

President Pam thanked the staff of the  
San Giorgio Centre for the use of the  
hall and beautiful meal served.

Pam also thanked District Governor Paul  
and Kathryn Thomas, Hon James Stevens MP  
and Anna Finizio.
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       Storm destroys Blackwood’s Christmas Fair 
 
 
RC Blackwood’s Christmas Fair had been put on hold during COVID-19 and was all organized to come back 
bigger and better on Nov 13 2022. Unfortunately the storm that did so much damage and cut off power  
to over 160,000 customers across SA on Nov 12, did not spare the Christmas Fair.  
 
The fair had been all set up that morning along with a number of traders in anticipation of a record  
turnout on the Sunday. However, at 3.30 pm that afternoon the storm hit. Fortunately. nobody was injured 
but the club had a massive clean up the next day helped by the local Scouts.

The club is making claims with the Rotary insurers for over $25,000 worth of damage to its infrastructure, 
loss of profits and wasted food.

The November market organized by the RC Magill Sunrise also had to be cancelled because the  
community centre was damaged by falling trees caused by the same storm.  Ironically the funds  
were earmarked for Flood Relief. The club has now designated its December 11 market proceeds  
for Flood Relief.
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We currently have one Inbound student, Laurens who arrived in July from Germany and is being hosted 
by Gawler Light. In addition, we will have a Brazilian Inbound, Antonia, arriving in January and being  
hosted by Mildura Deakin.

If your club wishes to be involved in the program or would like  
someone to present at your meeting on the ins and out of Youth 
Exchange, please contact Youth Exchange Chair David Jones  
davjon@internode.on.net
 
Your club can also help a young person with a life changing  
Experience and be responsible for testimonies like this….. 

“My youth exchange year was one of incredible change and growth for me. In addition to seeing so much of the rest of the world 
and making such wonderful friends, I changed in ways I never knew was possible. Thankyou Rotary for the best year of my life.”

Cleaning up the damaged stalls on the day after the storm



          Project Discovery Bike Ride for spinal cord injury 
 
The Discovery bike ride #7 organized by RC Adelaide and RC Adelaide Parks took place over 3 days from 
Clare to Wallaroo and the Upper Yorke Peninsula. The project was a great success raising over $81,000 
towards spinal cord injury research at SAMRHI through the Neil Sachse Centre. 30 riders, mainly Rotarians, 
were in the peloton.

The event provided an excellent opportunity to showcase Rotary support for Project Discovery which was 
amplified by the use of the Paradise Mazda Rotary Ute supplied by District 9510 over the 3 days.

In addition to RC Adelaide and Rotary Adelaide Parks, both involved in staging the event, other Clubs that 
were directly engaged with the ride included the Rotary clubs of Clare, Northern Yorke Peninsula and 
Maitland.  DG Paul was able to join the group for a BBQ evening meal in Wallaroo.

2022 is the third year this cycling event has taken place in early November, raising awareness and financial 
support for the Neil Sachse Spinal Cord Injury Centre here in Adelaide. The Neil Sachse Centre (NSC) at 
SAHMRI  leads benchtop to bedside research on spinal cord injuries – a world  renown centre in research.
Project Discovery Classics 7 was sponsored by the Rotary Club of Adelaide,  Hurley Hotel Group, PHA  
Accounts & Advisors, Riverbanks, Midnight anytime Blackout Blinds.
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   Accommodation in Melbourne for RI Convention from 26th May to 31st May 2023

Members are encouraged to join the 140 people from our District who have registered by availing  
of the early bird offer which expires on the 15th December. It is a great opportunity to experience  
the internationality of Rotary at its best and to meet people from all over the world. To register click on
https://convention.rotary.org/en/melbourne/registration-fees 

For accommodation click on  
https://registration.experientevent.com/ShowROT231/Flow/ATT/EmbeddedWidget/RoomBrowse/#!/reg-
istrant//RoomBrowse/ noting we are currently awaiting advice from Victoria Hotel for extra rooms outside 
of the Rotary International arrangement which is said to be sold out. We should know whether or not 
there is availability in the next few days. 
  
 
It is conveniently situated near the tram stop  
that will convey us to the Convention venues.
 

                                                                                               Travelling by train to Melbourne is still open as a link 
                                                                                               from the  Convention / Conference website. 

                                                                                                If you’re looking to travel in greater comfort and 
                                                                                                style, step up to Red Premium. Sit back and relax 
                                                                                                with more leg room, in-seat dining and a trolley  
                                                                                                service. Enjoy all-inclusive breakfast, lunch,  
                                                                                                afternoon tea, coffee, soft drinks and juice.  
                                                                                                There’s no better way to make the day-long journey  
                                                                                                more enjoyable. 
The Train will depart from Keswick on platform 1 on 25th May 2023.

We are putting the final planning together for  'The Rotary D9510 Expo' on Saturday 3rd June. This is an 
ideal opportunity for Clubs to showcase their projects and Rotary to the public.

A marketing campaign is being developed specifically aimed for inviting the public to the venue on the  
Adelaide University presinct. Bookings for registering your Club or Project will be announced soon, via 
Rotary Matters or direct email to your Clubs.   This will be an 'online form link' for registration.

Saturday night will conclude as a Celebration Dinner  
at the SkyCity Adelaide Ballroom. An ideal opportunity  
to mix with your Rotary and Rotaract friends at South  
Australia’s most sophisticated and luxurious venue  
providing the highest levels of service that leaves a  
lasting impression. 
 
We will be adding further information as we confirm  
negotiations to the Convention/Conference Website,  
so keep checking for updates on activities.
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                                       For further information on all Membership Resources scan the QR code

 Dannielle Camporeale    District 9510 Membership Chair  membership@rotary9510.org   or  0416 730 678 

  Membership Matters   
                                          Wow, December is upon us and the silly season has definitely taken over.   
 
                                         As we get closer to the end of the year we start planning our gatherings to  
                                         celebrate our respective holidays.  Holidays are not always a time for celebration  
                                         for some people.  This period can be fun, exciting, anxiety-creating and, for some, 
                                         extremely lonely.

We know that many of our members are in Rotary  
for fellowship. Creating a public activity, particularly  
to reach out to those who are isolated during this  
time is a way to create fellowship in our communities.   
It is a great way to reach out to people who may be  
interested in connecting with the Rotary Community  
for ongoing fellowship in the future. This can create a sense of purpose and connection within  
our communities.
 
                                                                         December is a time for coming together. It should be a time 
                                                                         where we, as Rotarians, embrace those who may be struggling 
                                                                         physically, mentally or emotionally. Small gestures can make a 
                                                                         significant difference for people experiencing challenges at this 
                                                                         time.

                                                                         Try some different activities such as visiting aged care facilities, 
                                                                         hosting a free community BBQ which you can do in collaboration 
                                                                         with other community organisations, visiting child care centres 
                                                                         and delivering free toys, creating packages for homeless people  
                                                                         in your area. There are many ways we can extend the hand of 
                                                                         fellowship and create connectedness over the next few weeks.

                                                                         Hopefully however you choose to celebrate this holiday season 
                                                                         you are surrounded by love and support and that you have 
                                                                         accomplished your goals for the year. May the new year bring  
                                                                         you everything you need.   
Happy Holidays Everyone, see you next year!!
   
Please don’t hesitate to reach out with any questions you may have.  

       Dannielle 
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                Lighting up the lighthouse for World Polio Day 
Julie Johnson, 9510 Public Image Chair had a great idea to light up some public buildings in red to mark 
World Polio Day. She discussed it with the Mayor Port Adelaide-Enfield and as a result the Council  
arranged to light up the historic lighthouse and St Paul’s church to mark the occasion.
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    Centenary of Rotary in South Australia 
The Rotary Adelaide and Rotary SA Centenary Organising Committee have been meeting monthly as we 
edge closer to commemorate and celebrate our 100 years of Rotary in SA during 2023-2024.
There has been a lot of planning involved and it hopes to have a website available soon that will have all 
the information about the projects and events that are taking place.  

There are 2 special dates they would like all Rotary members and friends to put in their diaries now.

Thursday 24 August 2023 
Founders Day luncheon
12-2.30pm 

To help celebrate the 100th anniversary of the Rotary Club of Adelaide, a special Founders Day luncheon 
will be held 100 years to the day that the first Rotary meeting was held in SA. 
 

4 February 2024 
Centenary of Rotary in South Australia luncheon
12-3.00pm 

A very special luncheon to celebrate 100 years of Rotary in South Australia. This date is the official date of 
chartering of the Rotary Club of Adelaide in 1924.  

Rachel Wills



  

  Design and Creativity Awards for Eastern Adelaide school students
 
In 1994 the RC St Peters, through its Vocational Service stream, decided to change its focus from  
recognizing excellence in employment, to recognition of students who demonstrate exceptional skill in the 
completion of a “hands on” project.

Since 2018, the awards have been renamed the Design and Creativity Awards and promoted through 
schools within the eastern suburbs catchment area.

The awardees were nominated by their school for displaying excellence in their chosen fields.

Each school’s teacher introduced their students and then the students gave a short but comprehensive 
report about their year 12 subject.

Jordan Lee from Pembroke School produced an architectural design of a digital virtual tour of his school 
campus. Henry Ponte, also from Pembroke worked with the year 5 to 12 year-old students to create an 
educational game based on infectious diseases e.g. COVID.

Hermoine Burvill-Holmes from Marden Senior College spent the year using various photographic  
techniques to produce a three panel series ‘Meaning of Woman’ and Samuel Jowitt created a restaurant 
game design with 3 D presentation.

Benjamin Piper from Prince Alfred College designed and made a metal and timber bar table and Vasilis 
Michalakis designed and set up in his school a facial recognition program using software and coding.

Charlotte Hurt of Loreto College produced clothing in her tech styles project. She drafted the pattern and 
sewed an intricate dress using Posie Printemps for the flowers. Natalie Teasdale created an oil painting 
highlighting the use of recycled plastics in our oceans.

Antoni Ormsby of St Peter’s College designed a go cart lifter to meet OHS requirements and
Casey Van Heuven designed a tablet dispenser for his grandfather with a sound alarm to remind him to 
take his medication.

Hilary Clark of St Peter’s Girls College displayed 3 paintings. 
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                                                             For further information on all Public Image Resources scan the QR code

                                                            Contact the Public Image team email:    publicimage@rotary9510.org 
 
Public Image Team have been busy this month, visiting clubs to present on Public Image, having fun and 
being social. 

                                                                   On Saturday 19/11/2022 we presented public image and the Rotary 
                                                                   brand presentation to Area Governors and we thank Wendy Gaborit 
                                                                   for that opportunity. We encourage clubs to connect with their AG’s 
                                                                   and hear more about what the public image team may be able to  
                                                                   do to support/assist your club with public image and Rotary brand 
                                                                   assistance.
                                                                   We have also been very social this month, we usually have our Public 
                                                                   Image team meetings via zoom but recently we had an in-person 
                                                                   event at Henley Beach and for those who could attend with their 
                                                                   partners it was a FUN day – please see the photos below – Some of 
                                                                   our team with family showcasing some of our public image items –  
                                                                   yes, even when we’re social.

Thank you – The team have been receiving some lovely thank you emails from clubs and members that we 
have assisted and we say a Big thank you for taking the time to acknowledge and thank us as volunteers.  

We certainly welcome clubs reaching out to us and look forward to hearing from some clubs that haven’t 
reached out as yet.  – Please send anything into our email  publicimage@rotary9510.org 

On a social note, I would like to take this opportunity  
to wish everyone a very merry xmas and thank each  
and every one of you that are doing something with  
your public image and to the clubs who have reached  
out to us already – the Public Image team thank you  
for your support.
 
Rotary Fun Ute – to Showcase Rotary events has  
been receiving some wonderful public image cover for clubs.  Recently is was used in the Project Discovery 
                                                                                           Classic #7, we encourage you to book the ute if you 
                                                                                           have an event that you can showcase Rotary in, please 
                                                                                           reach out to our public image email address and David 
                                                                                           Fenton will be in contact with you. We say a big thank 
                                                                                           you to IPDG Jeff Neale and his wife Jenny for the  
                                                                                          ongoing tireless support he is giving to Rotary with this 
                                                                                          vehicle and others.  
 
                                                                                         IPDG Jeff has now also had some vehicle signs made up 
                                                                                         that you can request to use on a vehicle if the ute is 
booked so please reach out to us, it’s great to see Rotary branded well out in community.

https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/public-image


   Rotaract Cooking Classes 
 
Rotaract Cooking Classes began online on the 2nd of April 2020 as a response to the COVID pandemic  
with the Adelaide University Rotaract Club.  
The project emerged as an idea from Megan Jane Lamb of the Successful Communities workshops  
through the Multicultural Communities Council SA and was put into action by then club President,  
Lenard Sciancalepore. 

The project initially started by involving club  
members of multicultural backgrounds to  
showcase their cultures through food, however,  
as popularity grew, the scope of the project  
broadened to include multicultural  
community organisations. 

Eventually, after COVID lockdowns subsided,  
the need to continue the cooking classes in a  
physical location was highlighted and so the  
team drew their attention to the Adelaide Central Market's community kitchen space and have been  
holding monthly physical cooking demonstrations since the 13th of May 2021 supported by the City  
of Adelaide.

The initiative currently rests as a sub-project of the Cultural Night committee and is held in partnership 
with the Adelaide University Rotaract Club, the Rotaract Club of Adelaide Peace, and the MCCSA's  
Successful Communities.  

The project held its 15th Rotaract Cooking Class on the  
16th of November. The cooking classes are typified by 
their inclusive nature, multicultural performances  
accompanying an atmosphere of peace, harmony, fun,  
exotic aromas, music, and cultural appreciation  
through food.

Lenard Sciancalepore

   
Thank you to our wonderful media support – 
88.7 Adelaide’s Coast FM – Rob McLennan – Adelaide Light Club for his wonderful interviews on Rotary 
projects etc on the station.  We really appreciate the opportunity that Rotary has to talk about these projects 
and others and Rob is always so accommodating, resourceful and helpful – Thank you Rob and Merry Xmas 

Ray of Sunshine –Channel 7 – Amelia– Thank you for all and your team do for Rotary and Merry Xmas. 

ABC Radio – Stacey – Thank you for all you and your team do for Rotary and Merry Xmas.

Page 17

https://www.paradisemazda.com.au/


Page 18

      

                                                                       For further information on all Rotary Foundation Resources scan the QR code
                                                                       Marie-louise Lees   Chair - The Rotary Foundation
                                                     Mobile:    0408 134 363      Email:  foundationgrantschair@rotary9510.org
        
 

   
     District 9510 continues  
                             to Support Rotary Australasian Centenary Project
 

 
Rotary District 9510 has pledged US$15,000 of our District Designated Funds to support the final global 
grant (GG2237468) for this project. This DDF commitment follows contributions of US15,000 for both  
of the two previous years.

Good progress has been made on the implementation of the RGECAF program to introduce the three  
vaccines into the nine Pacific Island countries.

The latest grant is for the introduction of HPV into Kiribati. The earlier grants for Kiribati were for the  
introduction of the rotavirus vaccine, which should be completed within the next 12 months. HPV for  
Kiribati is one of the largest single components of this project with a total budget of USD 1.3 million.  
 
The Australian Government has contributed about 50% of this and we have approximately USD 280k  
that still needs to be funded.  

This is District 9510 Rotarians contributions to The Rotary Foundation Annual Fund contributions at work 
in our Zone and doing good in the world.

https://rotary9510.org/page/the-rotary-foundation


>  With the Club Runner APP, you can look up another Club, contact Club Executives and Members 
 >  Find and contact District Chairs and Committees 
 >   See District Stories on District 9510 website 
 >   See all District Events and be able to register for events 
                 If you have any difficulty in installing this APP - call Graham  0412 694 461 
                 or email  CRdata@rotary9510.org  
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Club Runner Mobile APP 
- available for Apple and Android

1.  Download APP via Apple APP Store or Google Play.

2   Install (follow the prompts)

3   Log into the APP  (same as your login and password for Club Runner)

4   Not sure of your Login?

5  Contact Webmaster

Available for Rotarians via Club Runner with Secure Log In

Contact & Collaborate with 
Rotarians from any Club.

Contact details for Team 
Leaders

Access Club list and details
Access Club Stories & Events

Link to District Stories and 
Events

Complete Contact Directory 
in your hand.

https://rotary9510.org/


    

INFORMATION FOR ALL  SERVICE CLUB MEMBERS

Nominations are now open 
 
On behalf of the SCASA committee I am delighted to advise that we have received notification that  
the Department of  Premier and Cabinet have approved a grant which will allow the committee the  
opportunity to provide monetary prizes for the 2022 Premier’s Community Service Awards. 

We ask that you please consider nominating projects or activities you have undertaken in South Australia 
within the following areas Community Activity, Event, Environment, Health, Social Inclusion or Team (2 or 
more Service clubs ) Youth. It only requires a 500 word description of the project and there are prompts on 
our website for the information to be included. 
 
We ask that you  give some thought to nominating an outstanding Volunteer for the Heide Taylor Award 
or a young person for the Allan Sloane Award with criteria on our website and remember that they do not 
have to be a member of a Service Club. 

We also look forward to hearing about a school that is community minded and is a worthy recipient of the 
Harry Tillyer Award. 

Nominations will close on the 15th December 2022 so that our 3 independent judges will  have time to 
read and consider all the nominations before making their decisions on the winners and runner ups. 

All award winners  will be announced at our Awards luncheon on Sunday 26th February at the Glenelg Golf 
Club. A link to book for the luncheon will be put on our website  https://scasa.org.au  once nominations 
close.

AGM Thursday 17th November 
We have made the decision that from this year we will hold our Annual General Meeting on the third 
Thursday of November each year. 

It will be held at the Hope Café  243 The Parade,  Beulah Park at the rear of the Clayton Wesley  
Uniting Church at 7pm. A light supper will be provided. Everyone is welcome and we are interested in your 
thoughts about how we can promote the work of Service Clubs to the wider community. 
  
To assist with catering please send your rsvp to bheard167@gmail.com or 0417197219
We thankyou for all the wonderful work that you continue to do to assist and improve our great state. 
  
Bronwyn Heard
Chair of SCASA
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